Notice of Declaratory Statement

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH
Board of Nursing
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Board of Nursing has issued an order disposing of the petition for declaratory statement filed by Kristen Gracz, MSN, RN, CNL, on October 29, 2024. The following is a summary of the agency's disposition of the petition: 

The Notice of Petition for Declaratory Statement was published in Volume 50, No. 220, of the November 8, 2024, Florida Administrative Register. The petition seeks the agency’s opinion as to the applicability of Section 464.003(19), F.S., as it applies to the Petitioner. The Petitioner seeks a Declaratory Statement from the Board as to whether it is within the scope of practice for a Florida licensed registered nurse (RN), to perform conservative sharps debridement in a home health care setting. At the duly-noticed public meeting held on December 5, 2024, in Tampa, Florida, the Board discussed the Petition for Declaratory Statement and found that the petition does not set or identify any specific, particular person; it identifies a “designated RN” but provides no information on that particular person’s training, education or experience to perform the procedure. The Board declined to respond to the petition because the petition does not meet the statutory requirements of Section 120.565, Florida Statutes. The Board’s Final Order was filed on December 30, 2024.

A copy of the Order Disposing of the Petition for Declaratory Statement may be obtained by contacting: Amanda Gray, Executive Director, Board of Nursing, 4052 Bald Cypress Way, Bin #C02, Tallahassee, Florida 32399, MQA.Nursing@flhealth.gov, or by telephone at (850)245-4125. 
